CENTRAL HARDIN HIGH SCHOOL

SCHOOL BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL

MINUTES
October 19, 2011
Central Hardin High School Mission Statement: The mission of Central Hardin High School, in partnership with the student, home and community, is to ensure through personal attention, effective leadership, and dedicated service, that all students develop the knowledge, skills, and attitudes essential for success.
1. OPENING BUSINESS: Ron Ortiz, chairperson, called the Central Hardin High School SBDM council meeting to order at 4:03 PM. Members in attendance were Ron Ortiz, Angie Davis, Jennifer Mills, Cherie Mingus, Jennifer Burnham, Mary Key, Scott Rouse and Steve Wade.  Tim Isaacs, Lesley Bone and Bill Handel were absent. Visitors/Presenters included Brenda Dockins and Beth Rambo.
A.  Agenda Approval: Amendment under New Business: Policies and By-Laws.
B. Minutes Approval: Council reviewed the minutes from September 21, 2011. ORDER 11-25 – Cherie Mingus made the motion for council to accept the minutes as submitted. Jennifer Mills seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously. 
C. Good News Report: Council reviewed and discussed topics of the Good News document as submitted by Barbara Carden.
D. Public Comment: NONE
2. STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT:

A. Assessing Student Achievement: Council reviewed the NCLB Yearly Progress Report 2011 based on the Interim Assessment Results. 
B. Student Achievement Report: Ron Ortiz distributed material pertaining to “Measures of Academic Progress” (MAP) tests given to our students three (3) times per year. MAP tests the student’s skill level in reading and math and also measures a student’s achievement and academic growth over time. Council also received the results from the fall MAP tests and discussed intervention strategies such our math tutoring in the morning and afternoon twice weekly. Ron Ortiz stated that next semester, math tutoring during lunch will be offered. 
3. PROGRAM REVIEWS: Beth Rambo presented council with a status overview on the A&H Program Review which included their first departmental self-evaluation in an effort to better inform team members what is expected and what evidence needs to be gathered. The team plans on creating a vision statement at November’s meeting as well as sending out a required parent survey with our report cards. Cherie Mingus presented council with a status overview on the PL/CS Program Review which included the department dividing into four (4) demonstrator groups completing rubrics for reviewing and identifying evidence. The team met back as a whole and completed recommendations for improvement based on the rubrics established. Team also began developing a checklist for all teachers and began a member inquiry for a PL/CS Advisory Council.
4. BUDGET REPORT: Council reviewed the PPA and school activity budget though October 19, 2011 as submitted by June Kerr, bookkeeper.
5. COMMITTEE REPORTS: Council reviewed Planning Committee Minutes.
6. NEW BUSINESS:
A. School By-Laws/Policy Review: Ron Ortiz asked council how they would like to proceed on these revisions and council agreed that a committee comprised of Tim Isaacs, Scott Rouse, and Ron Ortiz would review and have drafts ready by January.
7. NEXT MEETING DATE: The next scheduled meeting is November 16th @ 4:00 PM.
8. ADJOURNMENT: Council adjourned at 4:30 PM. 
 Respectfully Submitted, 
Barbara Carden
Recording Secretary

